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CRAVEN SPATIAL PLANNING SUB-COMMITTEE 
 
 

6th March 2023 
 

Present – The Chairman (Councillor Staveley) and Councillors Myers, Pringle, Rose and 
Shuttleworth.   
 
Officers –  Principal Spatial Planning Officer, Spatial Planning Officer x 3, Planning Consultant x 2, 
Sports Development Officer, Senior Democratic Services Officer and Democratic Services and 
Scrutiny Officer. 
 
Apologies for Absence and Substitutes - Apologies for absence were received from Councillors 
Brockbank and Sutcliffe.   
 
Confirmation of Minutes – That the minutes of the meeting held on 26th September 2022 were 
approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.   
 
Declarations of Interests - None. 
 
The Chairman thanked Members past and present as well as officers, that it was a credit to all 
concerned that the Craven had a robust Local Plan that would be transferred and used by the new 
authority until a North Yorkshire Local Plan was adopted.  Councillor Myers, on behalf of the 
Council and residents of Craven, thanked everyone for all the hard work and effort put into the 
Local Plan. 
 
Start: 6.31pm          Finish: 8:14pm 
 

Minutes for Report 
 
CSP.206 

 
Built Sports Facilities Progress Report 2023 

 
The Director of Services submitted a report presenting the Built Sports Facilities Progress Report 
2023.  Strategic Leisure had been commissioned by the Council in 2015 to prepare a Built Sports 
Facilities Strategy which was accepted into the Local Plan evidence base (Policy INF3) by this Sub-
Committee on 2nd March 2016. 
 
The Strategy provided an assessment of the quality, quantity and accessibility of existing provision 
of indoor and outdoor built sports facilities and identified areas of deficiency and surpluses.  The 
Strategy made recommends to where facilities could be improved or redeveloped. 
 
The 2023 progress report provided details of progress made again the eight recommendations 
included in the 2016 Strategy, including updating relating to timescales, priorities and investment 
needs.  The progress report would ensure that policy INF3 could be implemented prior to a new 
North Yorkshire Council Local Plan being adopted by the new authority based on as up to date 
evidence as possible. 
 
For Members’ information officers also gave an overview by way of a presentation on the Carleton-
in-Craven Conservation Area Appraisal which had been approved by the Policy Committee on 28th 
February 2023.  Members were also advised that monitoring of the current Local Plan policies 
would be continued by the new authority. 
 
Resolved –  That, the Built Sports Facilities Progress Report 2023 as presented in Appendix A to 

the report now submitted is noted and accepted into the evidence base for the Craven 
Local Plan.  
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CSP.207 DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 
Date of next meeting – There are no further meetings scheduled for this Committee. 
 
 
 

Chairman. 
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